Corporate Resolution

Taken by Council

Northeast Georgia Presbytery

February 3, 2004

Recommended to Fifty-Third Meeting of Northeast Georgia Presbytery

February 28, 2004

At

Madison Presbyterian Church

The following resolution is recommended by the Council (Board of Directors) of Northeast Georgia Presbytery at its regularly scheduled meeting held February 3, 2004, at the Presbyterian Student Center, 1250 South Lumpkin Street, Athens, Georgia:

Whereas, it has been discovered that the stipulations of the will of Mrs. Anna Margaret Auld Duncan directed that the proceeds of her estate be turned over to Athens Presbytery “to be held by it as a permanent endowment fund and to be invested by it and under its direction, the income from which shall be used in the furtherance of the work of the church carried on by the Women’s Organizations of the church;”

Whereas, Athens Presbytery took action at its Stated Meeting held September 16, 1958, to establish the Beth Duncan Endowment Fund in accordance with the stipulations of Mrs. Duncan’s will;

Whereas, in recent review of Northeast Georgia Presbytery’s invested funds, it was discovered that this fund had not actually been established as a permanently endowed fund;

Therefore, be it resolved that Northeast Georgia Presbytery authorizes the corporate officers of Northeast Georgia Presbytery to transfer the funds being held in the Beth Duncan Endowment Fund at New Covenant Funds to a permanent fund with the Presbyterian Foundation, with the proceeds of which to be remitted to the Treasurer of Northeast Georgia Presbytery to be used for the furtherance of the work of the church carried on by the Women’s Organization of the church. Per action of the September 16, 1958, meeting of Presbytery, a committee of five persons, selected by Presbyterian Women (now known as the Beth Duncan Committee) is in place to consider and approve projects to designate the use of income from this fund.

Signed,

Acting Moderator of Council 

